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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            February 26, 2002

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   ____Muriel Franklin        __x_ Valerie Jeffrey
____Annette Owens

____Neal Bennett
   ____Sonia Gallardo
        __x_ Donna Manno
____Valerie Wagner

____Bill Benson
   __x_Beverly Gilmore      ____ Ron Martinkus
__x_Lisa Webb

__x_Del Bergin
   __x_Nancy Hammond     ____ Carlos Mena 
____Dean Whetham

__x_Rocky Bonura
   __x_Vic Hanson      
        __x_ Linda Mobley 
__x_Brenda Wilson

____Mike Dalton
   __x_Charles Hughes        ____ Semisi Moniati

____Momi Elliott
   __x_Miriam Ifill
        ____ John Moore

Also Present:  Mike D’Amico, Gary Turner


Minutes:  The minutes of January 29 were approved.  Rocky Bonura was thanked for pinch-hitting at the last meeting.

Facilities Needs Report:   It is important that the Facilities Needs Report includes ALL needs.  Give input to Bob Gann if you have requests.  At the last meeting, the Board approved an architectural firm to update needs and costs.  At the July 22 Board meeting, the Board will be asked to approve putting the bond measure on the ballot.  

Budget 2002-03:  It was noted that the Legislative Analyst reviews the proposed State budget every year, going through every section and making recommendations.  Her report is posted to the State’s Web site.  Recommendations:

· P4E Programs  -  She feels improvement has been marginal and accountability is elusive and recommends ending the P4E experiment.  (ECC currently gets $5.3 million).  If the legislature decides to continue the program, she has two modifications:   

1.
Create a meaningful link between funding and performance

2. Focus on actual performance

· She recommends two block grants, one for the student services area and one for faculty support.  

· She feels that the employer should be contributing to the PERS fund again at a rate of 1.8%.  

The state has less money than original predictions indicated.  All of this will have an impact locally.  If it is determined that the programs cut by the State need to be funded, this could mean shifting funds from elsewhere.    

Training:  Due to the discomfort the term “mandatory training” causes, it was decided to shift the focus from making training required to making it available and leaving it up to the employer and employee to make it a meaningful training program.  

In response to a request from the last meeting, members reported on feedback from division councils on things, other than money, that motivate employees. 

· Feeling of accomplishment/completing a task

· Performance recognition and respect

· Improvement implemented

· Satisfying and meaningful work

· Independence

· Consistency in processes

· Clean and healthy working environment

· Fairness in the work environment

· Constructive feedback and acknowledgement from co-workers and managers

· Proper tools to perform required tasks

· Feedback from others that what you are doing is worthwhile

· Thoroughly understanding how to complete tasks

· Helping students with their goals

· Getting cooperation from co-workers

· Friendly, cooperative work environment 

· Support from management when help is needed.

· Manager/supervisor who is able to motivate employee to complete assignments

· Others who are doing their jobs properly – making yours easier

· Having a challenging assignment or something new to learn

The division councils were commended for their feedback.  The next question for them to consider is what form recognition should take (team vs. individual recognition, etc.)  

Customer Service Training:  The Professional Development Team (formerly the CQIN Learning Team) has planned an ambitious undertaking.  Everyone, including managers, will go through a day of customer service training.  Managers and supervisors will be trained first on April 4.   Suggestions for a name for this training program should be sent to Donna Manno.    

Accreditation:  Headed by the President of Mt. SAC, the accreditation team visit is scheduled for March 19 – 21.   It is anticipated that there will be opportunities to participate.  The Accreditation Report is on the Web site, and the President’s Newsletter will feature accreditation in a future issue.   

Division Reports:

· Ruth Sanchez:  The Area Council meeting dates for the year are posted on the Infonet.

· Arlene Bautista:  There is a problem with getting meeting information to facilities people due to lack of access to computers.    It was noted that each shop has a computer, and another one is scheduled to be delivered to the division.  Vic will report back on this at the next meeting.  

· Donna Manno:  Classified Professional Development Day is March 26.  The General Session with the President will be in the morning, and there will be workshops in the afternoon (see Infonet for topics).   

· Valerie Jeffrey:  Classified contracts have been distributed.  Delta Dental and vision documents have been distributed.  Thanks to everyone for their patience during personnel changes in Human Resources.

· Beverly Gilmore:  There are problems with getting checks from the County because they have made numerous changes (like requiring Board minutes, etc.) in the requirements but have not communicated these changes.  

· Linda Mobley:  They are getting ready for year end.  The cutoff date for purchasing has been changed to March.

· Del Bergin:  The new release of Datatel should basically be transparent to users.  Winter intersession will be a separate term.  A meeting was held to discuss improving the add-drop registration process.  It was noted that this generated much discussion at College Council and also brought up many existing problems (like the 300 students in the fall who got grades but weren’t enrolled).    

· Mike D’Amico:  In response to a question regarding the new ECC E-mail address, it was noted that the .edu suffix is in effect now, but users need to subscribe and wait for a confirmation before they can use it.  The .org suffix is being eliminated; however, users can continue to use the cc.ca.us.   After a year, everyone will automatically be converted over to the .edu. 

· Miriam Ifill:  The proposed new registration system could work if everyone cooperated.  Also, at the recent add/drop meeting, it was suggested that the parking permits could be sold separately from the registration process.  

· Lisa Webb:   

· In response to a question regarding how to deal with employees who are contractors, it was noted that the Academic Board agenda item form generates the Board item.  This is for faculty members who are already on the payroll and are getting a stipend, etc.  

· Regarding the Timekeeper system, she reported getting comments from divisions claiming they can’t make modifications to the system, so they are still sending hand written copies.  Vic suggested that she meet with Janice Ely and members of Information Technology Services to resolve this issue.  She also felt that her comments on Timekeeper at the last meeting were misconstrued.  She feels the systems works, but divisions need to input data in a timely manner.  Vic suggested that more training may be needed.  

· Checks are still taking 8 – 14 days in the U.S. mail.  A change in the distribution procedure needs to be made and communicated.  

· Regarding who will change the Timekeeper system to reflect the new minimum wage amounts, it was noted that this is a divisional function.  Also noted, this information needs to be communicated to everyone.  

· Brenda Wilson:  They have been monitoring the budget and assisting budget managers with blue letters.  Vic noted that building an ending balance is desirable in case next year’s state budget is really stark.  The President will address managers on this topic tomorrow at the Management Meeting.  The Board will not adopt a budget with reserves of less than 5%, and right now the Preliminary Budget has reserves of only 1%.   

· Nancy Hammond:  The second convenience store (Common Grounds) will open at the end of spring break.  

· Rocky Bonura:  A comprehensive property and liability inspection will take place in the next three days.  Rideshare Week will begin on April 1 this year.  

· Mike D’Amico:  There will be a presentation on identity theft tomorrow.   

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m.
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